
Safety Net Clinic Coalition/Medical Directors 

Meeting Summary 

December 5, 2019 

Facilitator: Holly Hughes 

Meeting Purpose 

The primary goal of this meeting was to plan for 2020 SNCC, SNCC MD, & SNCC Joint meetings - 

finalize dates and brainstorm meeting topics. 

 

Partner Introductions & Announcements 

 DataShare Santa Cruz County: SNCC Data Preview 

o Dorian Seamster, HIP Consultant, presented SNCC data uploaded to 

www.datasharescc.org. She requested feedback from meeting attendees and 

permission to make the data live to the public.   

o The group agreed to publicize the data, but requested a password protected version 

of the page beforehand (in the follow-up email).  

 Census 2020  

o Tory Del Favero, Partnership Specialist at the U.S. Census Bureau, and Joseph 

Watkins, Assistant Project Director, presented information about the 2020 Census.  

o They reiterated that the Census can and should be completed by all people living in 

Santa Cruz County, regardless of citizenship or housing situation (e.g. available to 

people experiencing homelessness). It can be completed online, over the phone, by 

mail, or in person. The Census is confidential and available in 13 languages.  

 Fluoride Varnish  

o Sepideh Taghvaei, DDS, Chief Dental Officer at Dientes Community Dental, and 

Primavera Hernandez, MPH, Senior Health Educator at the County of Santa Cruz, 

presented county statistics on fluoride varnish and the importance of applying it at 

medical well-child visits. 

o The County of Santa Cruz Oral Health program has funds to purchase fluoride 

varnish for the County. Contact Prima at Primavera.Hernandez@santacruzcounty.us 

to receive fluoride varnish for your organization and/or staff training about how to 

apply fluoride varnish. 

 The Whole Child Model  

o Dave Kramer-Urner, PT, Senior Health Services Manager at Santa Cruz California 

Children’s Services (CCS), and Melanie Rager, Care Management Director at Central 

California Alliance for Health, presented the Whole Child Model and how CCS is still 

active and how it has been integrated into the Whole Child Model. Here is an 

overview, from their presentation, of how both programs work together to cover 

care for children of vulnerable populations: 
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o Meeting attendees are asked to continue to identify potential CCS-eligible 

conditions - refer those people to County CCS and refer any members who would 

benefit from case management support to the Alliance.   

 The 22nd Annual Jon E. Nadherny / Calciano Memoriam Youth Symposium 

o Jennifer Hastings, HIP Consultant and Co-Medical Director at Encompass Community 

Services, invited attendees to RSVP for the 2020 Calciano on February 28, 2020 at 

Cocoanut Grove, Santa Cruz.  

 

SNCC & SNCC MD 2020 Discussion and Planning 

 Save the Dates: SNCC 2020 Dates Holly Hughes, LCSW, HIP Consultant, reviewed proposed 

SNCC, SNCC MD, and Joint meeting dates for 2020. No attendees objected to these dates, 

therefore Holly confirmed that these save-the-dates will be sent out as calendar invitations. 

 Population Health: Group Activity Holly asked meeting attendees to brainstorm relevant 

topics for 2020 SNCC/MD meetings. She instructed people to write topics, frameworks, 

assessments, and/or speakers on the sticky notes that relate to the different vulnerable 

populations (e.g. elderly, parents, adolescents). Then, place the sticky notes on the larger 

posters listing broader population groups located around the room. The SNCC team will 

review these ideas to plan 2020 meeting agendas.  

 Spreading the Knowledge Holly asked attendees to get into small groups to discuss what 

HIP can do to improve how we share information and resources among coalition members 

with regards to SNCC content. SNCC members offered several suggestions. If you would like 

to share ideas please email coral@hipscc.org.  

 

Closing Statements  

Holly thanked meeting attendees and announced that the next SNCC Meeting is scheduled for 

Tuesday, February 25th, 2020.  
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